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Support 
 
MSCAN is a statewide coalition of advocacy groups, service providers, faith-based and 
mission-driven organizations that supports policies that meet the housing and care needs of 
Maryland’s low and moderate-income senior citizens.  
 
MSCAN supports SB 211, which establishes a Family and Medical Leave Insurance 
(FAMLI) program. Through this program, employees may take up to 12 weeks of paid leave 
from their jobs to care for new children, elderly family members, family members being 
deployed, or for themselves. SB 211 is especially important for Maryland’s senior community 
because it allows older adult workers to address their own health needs and enable 
caregivers of older adults to balance their work and caregiving responsibilities.  
 
Older workers need paid leave to manage their own health while continuing to 
work. Labor force participation rates for both men and women over 65 have climbed in 
recent years, especially after the Great Recession.1 At the same time, older adults are more 
likely to suffer from serious health conditions that require regular care.2 In order for older 
workers to stay healthy and productive, they need to be able to take paid time away from 
work to manage their health. 
 
As our population ages and life expectancy increases, more workers will take on 
caregiving roles for older family members. Family caregivers need paid leave to care 
for elderly parents and relatives that may be facing serious health conditions, such as stroke 
or cancer. In less than 15 years, the number of Marylanders who are 65 and older will grow 
by almost 30%, increasing the need for a paid family leave policy that addresses the needs 
of older adults in Maryland. SB 211 will increase the health and wellbeing of older adults and 
their caretakers.  
 
Caring for an older family member can negatively impact an employee’s work 
situation and health. Of caregivers who take time off, 48 percent report losing income.3 In 
addition, caregivers experience elevated levels of stress, depression, and chronic disease. 
Older adults and caregivers should not have to choose between treating a serious health 
condition or caring for a family member and maintaining their economic security.  
 
For these reasons, MSCAN urges a favorable report on SB 211.  

 
1 US Census. 2018. American Community Survey.  
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